
Minutes of 

Trumbull County MetroParks Board 

Friday August 30, 2019 

 

A meeting of Trumbull County MetroParks was called to order by the Chairman, John Brown, 

Jr., on Friday, August 30, 2019, at 4:32 p.m. in the Planning Commission Conference Room at 

185 East Market Street. Those in attendance included the following:  

 

      John Brown, Jr., Chair 

      Kathy DiCristofaro 

      Steve Maas  

      Kurt Sauer 

      Zachary Svette, Operations Director 

      Mitzi Sabella, Secretary 

 

I. Park Levy  

 

Mr. Svette reported that he recently was informed by the Trumbull County Board of 

Elections that placing a park levy on this Fall’s ballot is going to cost between $50,000 to 

$70,000 in costs because the election is in an odd year.  Mr. Brown stated that he also 

spoke to the Board of Elections and they stated that this Fall’s Election is going to cost 

over $250,000 overall, and reasons costs are so high for the MetroParks Levy is because 

it is a countywide election and all precincts will have to be open, among other costs. 

 

Ms. DiCristofaro made a motion to pull the MetroParks levy from the Fall 2019 ballot; 

seconded by Mr. Sauer.  The motion carried.  

 

II. Adjournment 

 

There being no further business, Mr. Maas made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Mr. 

Sauer.  The motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:03 p.m.   

    

      Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

      Mitzi Sabella, Secretary  


